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=3 Message from Mr. David Leung,

C’; the PTA Chairman
Ty

Mr. David Leung

Dear Parents/Guardians,

It is now 2011 and soon it will be the Chinese New Year, | would like to extend my best
wishes and "Kung Hei Fat Choi" to you all.

— 2011, Being the chairman gave me wonderful experiences
and immense opportunities to work closely with the teachers,
students and parents of our school. This year, the PTA will &
conduct many memorable activities, which involve the co-
operation and participation of our parents, students and
teachers.

'k: LY . ' ' F
It has been a great privilege for me to be the chairman of SPCPTA in 2010 l% ﬁ P
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Parents are important partners and valuable assets for the school; one of the major functions of PTA is to
bridge up the communication among all parties. Active participation of the parents is crucial for the quality
education of our sons. | am sure you would agree with us that, despite our busy schedule, it is well worth
inputting our time and effort to do so. We have been busy preparing for many upcoming events that will offer
each of you the resources you need to be a good parent. We have been working closely with our
committee to ensure that you and your sons' needs are met.

Our school has been preparing for the coming 160t Anniversary, the understanding
and support of parents are of utmost importance. For the past few years, thanks to the
support of the PTA committee, | have gained new and valuable learning opportunities |
and life experiences.

Finally, on behalf of the PTA committee, | would like to say "Thank you" to all the
parents who have supported and helped making different school's events such a success.
Without your enthusiastic and generous contributions, our events & activities would not have been as successful
as they were.
Best regards,

e~

David Leung
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Succession Perseverance Commitment
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Principal’'s Message
=W G

A happy 2011 to all parents, teachers and students! This
New Year heralds the commencement of our 160th
Anniversary celebrations on the 15t September and will be
a year full of activity and exciting new projects. Anniversaries
provide a wonderful opportunity to celebrate what has
been achieved over the years as well as introducing new
initiatives and plans.

To kick start preparations for the 160" Anniversary a
competition was conducted to select the Anniversary Logo
and Slogan. A large number of entries were received in the
Primary, Secondary and Open Divisions and our sincere
appreciation is extended to all who participated and
submitted so many quality designs. Congratulations go to
Jason Lam Pui Hin (F.1D) for the winning Logo design and
to Ching Wai Chuen (alumnus 1975) for the winning Slogan.
We shall be seeing the Logo and Slogan many times over
the next 18 months!

The 160! anniversary celebrations will feature once
again the four key events that have been the backbone of
previous festivities. The first activity will be the Anniversary
Exhibition Day on Saturday, 29t October, 2011; followed
by the Anniversary Concert in November (date to be
confirmed); the Anniversary Reunion Dinner on Sunday,
11th December, 2011; and the Anniversary Carnival on
Saturday, 11th February, 2012. The Anniversary Speech
Day will be on Thursday, 1% December, 2011.

In addition to the traditional four events the 160th
Anniversary celebrations will feature many other activities
that should cater for all interests. A Distinguished Alumni
Lecture series in the College Hall is planned for the first
half of this year, featuring leading alumni working in a
range of professions. There will be an Anniversary Church
Service at St. John's Cathedral in June where we hope to
fill the Church with St. Paul's College families. The service
will also be an excellent opportunity to hear the Chapel
Choir just before they leave for London. The Anniversary
Tour will see the Choir and members of the Chinese
Orchestra perform at three of the capital's great churches:
St. Paul's Cathedral, Southwark Cathedral and St. Martin's
in the Fields. The chance to sing and play in such well
known settings will be a once in a lifetime opportunity for
our boys.

We are also looking at ways of establishing a global
community of schools bearing our name. The concept of
building a network of 40 or more St. Paul's Colleges or
Schools outside of Hong Kong opens up exciting ideas for
friendship and interaction.

To ensure that our campus is looking its best for the
anniversary year, the Covered & Lower Playgrounds and the
Pok Fu Lam Road entrance will be renovated and the exterior
walls of the College repainted over the summer holiday.

The 160t Anniversary will be
driven by all sectors of our
College: the students, the
teachers, the parents and the
alumni. All have their part to
play in ensuring that our
anniversary will be a great
success and one that will
long be remembered.

A special link will be

placed on the

College websites

via which all the ’:‘(

latest information .

can be found about

the 160 Anniversary.

We also welcome any

suggestions about activities that

might be added to the

programme. | encourage
everybody to embrace the spirit
of the celebrations and to
participate fully in the various

activities.
‘ With best wishes

EP &A1
-

Dr. John Kennard
Principal
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